
Colorado Water for the 21st Century 
Metro Roundtable – Meeting Minutes 

 

September 12, 2012       3:00 – 6:00 PM 
At the Denver Water – Denver Water Board Room 

 
 
Mark Koleber chaired the meeting.  
 
Jeffry Nathanson, chief executive officer of Recharge Colorado gave a presentation, 
related to proposed water and energy workshops on December 10-12 that may be held 
in the Denver Metro, South Platte, and Colorado River basins.  These workshops will 
include discussions of the relationships between water and energy efficiencies and 
reductions in overall usage, based on a grant from the CWCB. 
 
There was discussion of the proposed Identified Projects and Processes (IP&P) 
workshop for October to be coordinated by Becky Mitchell, the CWCB liaison.  It was 
reported that the IBCC will likely assign analysis tasks to various roundtables related to 
the proposed IP&Ps. 
 
Gary Thompson will seek to get updated project data from South Metro Water Supply 
Authority and the Town of Castle Rock.  Others will also attempt to gather information for 
other water users. 
 
There was discussion of Metro Roundtable participation in the Arkansas agricultural 
fallowing committee. 
 
There is a potential meeting that will be set with members of the South Platte Basin 
Roundtable to discuss the “Water Supply Paper for the Metro Basin Roundtable”. 
 
An update on the September IBCC meeting was provided by Joe Stibrich, Mark Wagge, 
and Mark Pifher. 
 
Janet Bell gave an update on a South Platte Roundtable committee meeting concerning 
groundwater use. 
 
Mark Pifher gave an update on the recent Arkansas Roundtable meeting. 
 
Janet Bell gave an update on the recent activities and discussions of the Flaming Gorge 
Task Force. 
 
The Metro Roundtable’s Education and Outreach committee met on August 30, as 
reported by Tom Acre.  
 
  
    Prepared by Gary Thompson 
   October 9, 2012 


